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This is in addition to the other comments that I submitted, since the form limited how 

many characters I could write. 

 

I also oppose the following items in HB 3075: 

 

The ex post facto provision of HB 3075 is truly atrocious. I am referring to the part 

that would make criminals of any Oregon residents that purchased firearm 

magazines of greater than 10 rounds prior to actual passing of the law. Whoever 

wrote that truly wants to harm law abiding gun owners. There is no justification 

whatsoever for that. And the affirmative defense provision makes it virtually 

impossible to prove when specific magazines were purchased since, even if the 

owner kept receipts, there are no serial numbers on magazines to prove that those 

specific magazines were the ones purchased with the receipt. 

 

Also, the provision to require legal challenges to be filed only in Marion county is a 

blatantly despotic provision to disenfranchise the legal rights of people that don’t live 

close to Marion country. 

 

Thank you. 


